
President’s letter 
 

Dear CFCC Members, 

After more than 12 years of great memories of the Club, the Hollister 
family is bidding farewell.  I have so many memories of the kids playing in 
the pool, doing their first dive or flip, many hours of Marco Polo and 
noodle fights, team parties, clean-up days, and barbeques.  The Club was 
always the place to spend an hour or two on a lazy summer afternoon, 
never knowing which of our many friends might wander in.  Some days, it 
was our own pool and others it was shared with scores of kids and parents.  
What a special place. 
 
It has been my pleasure to serve on the Board for the majority of this time. 
I have had the privilege of working with many very dedicated people, 
including Mike Stangland, Gail Reese and all the current Board members.  
I am proud of what we were able to do to insure that our little oasis was 
maintained (and maybe improved just a bit) and am comfortable leaving 
feeling that the Club is in very good hands and financially sound.  
  
In September, we will be hosting our Annual Member Meeting and Board 
election.  At some point during the years, the Election process became one 
to replace individual roles and responsibilities.  The actual process is that 
Board members are to be elected by the Membership.  After their selection, 
the Board is responsible for determining who does what function and those 
responsibilities should rotate every two years.  At last year’s meeting, we 
were pleased to see some new faces step up to offer their help with 
maintaining the Club.  I hope some return this year and put their names in 
the running.  Please see the instructions about how to submit your name 
for the election. 
 
Best wishes to you all! 
 
John Hollister 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Club News 
 

Summer 2012 

 
 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 
PRESIDENT 
John Hollister 
805-495-8869 
    
VICE-PRESIDENT (Membership) 
DonnaRae Caccavo  
805-373-1407 
 
POOL DIRECTORS 
Grant Wilkins 
805-497-3711 
 
Vicki Schuster 
(Pool Reservations) 
805-494-9098 
   
TREASURER 
Jim Welter 
805-496-4742 
 
SECRETARY 
Susan Duenas 
805-496-0311 
 
GROUNDS DIRECTOR 
Eric Vigna 
805-494-3998 
 
Club Website 
www.conejofamilycountryclub.com 



First Aid Kit 
In the event there is a situation at the CFCC which 
requires emergency treatment, there is a First Aid Kit 
available in the cabinet above the sink. When there is a life 
guard on duty, he will be happy to render assistance. Life 
guards are on duty from noon - 5 p.m. Sunday - Saturday 
until school is in session. Remember it is easier to stay out 
of trouble than get out of trouble. Please adhere to all the 
Club rules and life guards instructions so we can prevent 
injuries. Thank you. 

 

Memberships 
Tell a friend who may tell two friends that the 
Club has four memberships for sale.  Most are 
selling for $500/$550..  Please call DonnaRae 
Caccavo 805-373-1407 if you know of anyone 
who would like to join our great little club.  
 
 

 

Annual Membership Meeting 
& Election 

September 8th at 10 a.m. 
 

Four Board positions will be open for election at the Annual 
Membership Meeting scheduled for Saturday, September 8th at 10 a.m. 
at the Club.   

If you are interested in one of these positions, please submit your name 
and a brief statement about yourself (100 words or less) to Susan Duenas 
at susanduenas@msn.com or by mail to CFCC, P.O. Box 1313, 
Thousand Oaks, 91358, no later than Friday, August 10th.   

Ballots will be mailed out the following week and then collected and 
counted at the Annual Membership meeting.  If you are unable to attend 
the Membership Meeting, you may submit your ballot by mail to the 
CFCC, P.O. Box 1313, Thousand Oaks, 91358. 

For more information, please contact Susan at susanduenas@msn.com. 

See you then!  

 


